

PHẦN B: NGŨ PHÁP VÀ TỪ VỰNG (4,0 điểm)

I. Give the correct form of the verbs in brackets in the following sentences.

6. If I have her telephone number, I _____ (give) it to you.
 7. They _____ (work) when she came yesterday.
 8. The girl _____ (wear) glasses is my cousin.
 9. Our teeth should _____ (clean) twice a day.
 10. Mai _____ (not / write) any letters to me since she moved to Ho Chi Minh city.

II. Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.

11. Traffic fumes are _____ to the environment. (HARM)
 12. My cousin works for a _____ bank in Ha Noi (NATION)
 13. Lan's mother is a nurse, and her father is a _____. (WORK)
 14. _____, the typhoon caused lots of damage on the village. (LUCKY)
 15. His English is good enough to make a _____. (SPEAK)

III. Choose the word or phrase that best fits the blank space in each sentence.

16. I wish my friends _____ more time on outdoor activities instead of playing computer games now.
 A. spend B. spent C. spending D. to spend
17. That my village, _____ I love very much.
 A. where B. that C. which D. B & C are correct
18. _____ I was really tired, I couldn't sleep.
 A. Even though B. So C. Therefore D. However
19. *Mr Smith is having lunch at a restaurant.*
Mr Smith: "Could you bring me some water?" - **Waiter:** "_____"
 A. No, I don't B. I don't want C. No, thanks D. Certainly sir.
20. I think she didn't accept his invitation, _____?
 A. didn't she B. did she C. do I D. don't I
21. Mr John is _____ old customer and an honest man.
 A. a B. an C. the D. X
22. My car is blue. _____ is white.
 A. Her B. Hers C. She D. Mine
23. Would you mind _____ the door.
 A. open B. opened C. opening D. to open
24. People in big cities are afraid _____ traffic jam.
 A. on B. at C. in D. of
25. Tet is the most important _____ for Vietnamese people.
 A. celebration B. decoration C. preparation D. invention

PHẦN C: ĐỌC HIỂU (3,0 điểm)

I. Complete the passage with the words in the box.

<i>horses</i>	<i>natural</i>	<i>rooms</i>	<i>smallest</i>	<i>most</i>
---------------	----------------	--------------	-----------------	-------------

Brunei is one of the (26) _____ countries in the world. Its population is only 25,000 and (27) _____ of them live in the capital city. It is also the richest country in Asia and may be the richest country in the world because it has a lot of oil and (28) _____ gas which it exports to Japan. Every week huge tankers carry oil and gas from the oil-fields of Brunei to Japan. The head of the state in Brunei is Sultan Haji Hassanal Bolkiah. He is the richest man in the world. He has two wives and each lives in their own beautiful

palace. The first wife lives in the biggest palace in the world which has 200 (29) _____. The Sultan has more than 200 cars and he also has hundreds of (30) _____.

II. Read the following passage and circle the letter A, B, C or D

One of the most urgent environmental problems in the world today is the shortage of clean water. Having clean drinking water is basic human right. But acid rain, industrial pollution and garbage have made many sources of water undrinkable. Lakes, reservoirs and even entire seas have become vast pools of poison. Lake Baikal in Russia is one of the largest lakes in the world. It contains a rich variety of animals and plants, including 1,300 rare species that do not exist anywhere else in the world. But they are being destroyed by the massive volumes of industrial effluent which pours into the lake everyday. Even where law existed, the government did not have the power to enforce them. Most industries simply ignore the regulations. The Mediterranean Sea occupies 1% of the world's water surface. But it is the dumping ground for 50% of all marine pollution. Almost 16 countries regularly throw industrial wastes a few miles off shore. Water is free to everyone. A few years ago people thought that the supply of clean water in the world was limitless. Today, many water supplies have been ruined by pollution and sewage. Clean water is now scarce, and we are at last beginning to respect this precious source. We should do something now.

31. According to the writer, one environmental problem in the world today is _____.

B. industrial pollution. B. acid rain C. safe water shortage. D. population explosion

32. Many sources of water are not drinkable because of _____.

A. acid rain. B. industrial pollution. C. garbage D. all A, B, C, are correct

33. What is serious problem of Lake Baikal in Russia?

- A. It contains a rich variety of animals and plants.
- B. The government did not have the power to enforce laws and regulations.
- C. It has 1,300 rare species that do not exist anywhere else in the world.
- D. It is polluted by massive volumes of industrial wastes discharged into it.

34. How many countries throw industrial waste into the Mediterranean Sea regularly?

A. exactly 15 B. exactly 16. C. nearly 16 D. less than 15.

35. What is the message to the reader?

- A. We should take action to protect our water resources.
- B. We should take all water resources into account.
- C. We should limit the use of water resources.
- D. We should encourage people to use safe water.

III. Read the following passage and circle the letter A,B,C or D

Everyday, in homes all over the world , people waste huge (36) _____ of energy and water. Hong Kong is estimated to waste about \$5 billion worth of energy a year. This is due to their bad habits. For example, leaving lights, air-conditioners and televisions on when no one is in the room wastes a lot of energy. Using too (37) _____ water, or not fixing dripping taps, also contributes to the problem . Most people do not realize that saving energy in the home will actually save them money. If people use less energy , gas and electricity bills will become (38) _____. Most of the ways we can use to decrease energy consumption in the home are very simple. The most obvious one is (39) _____ household appliances when they are not (40) _____ use.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|------------|---------------|--------------|
| 36. A. numbers | B. sums | C. amounts | D. qualities |
| 37. A. many | B. much | C. little | D. few |
| 38. A. lower | B. higher | C. more | D. less |
| 39. A. turn off | B. turn on | C. break down | D. break up |
| 40. A.in | B. on | C. by | D. at |

**SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO
BÌNH ĐỊNH**

**KỲ THI TUYỂN SINH LỚP 10 THPT
Môn: TIẾNG ANH**

MÃ ĐỀ 009

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút, không kể thời gian giao đề

PHẦN B: NGỮ PHÁP VÀ TỪ VỰNG (4,0 điểm)

I. Give the correct form of the verbs in brackets in the following sentences.

- He _____ (always/make) so much noise in class.
- Oh no, I forgot _____ (lock) the door .
- Last winter, Robin _____ (stay) with his father in the Alps for three days.
- The candidates _____ (sit) for the exam are all from Vietnam.
- I remember _____ (give) a toy drum on my fifth birthday.

II. Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.

- There will be a prize for the _____ of the game. (WIN)
- In my opinion, this film is _____ for the children. It's too violent. (SUITABLE)
- He used all his _____ to force the door open. (STRONG)
- Computer are popular _____ nowadays. (WORLD)
- Here is the weather forecast for tomorrow. Thanh Hoa will be clear and _____. (CLOUD)

TA9 LUYỆN THI VÀO 10 – TEST 8,9,10

III. Choose the word or phrase that best fits the blank space in each sentence.

16. I'll phone you as soon as I _____ to Ho Chi Minh city.
A. reach B. arrive C. get D. will get
17. If only my father _____ a doctor.
A. is B. be C. were D. has been
18. Is this my key, or is it _____ ?
A. your B. yours C. the your D. the yours
19. My sister always goes to school _____ foot.
A. by B. on C. with D. in
20. _____ he was sick, he still turned up for his guitar lesson.
A. Because B. Despite C. Although D. Since
21. The man and the dog _____ I had taken a photo of were in the park.
A. which B. who C. whose D. that
22. She washes her hands before meals, and _____.
A. so does he B. he is, too C. neither does he D. he doesn't either
23. Do you mind getting me a sandwich?
A. Yes, I'd be glad to B. No, not at all C. Great D. Yes, let's
24. This bicycle costs _____ the other one.
A. twice as much as B. as twice much as C. as much as twice D. twice as much than
25. She was the first woman in India _____ the president.
A. be B. is C. to be D. being

II. Read the following passage and circle the letter A,B,C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions from 31 - 35.

I often hear or read about "natural disaster"- the eruption of Mount St Helen, a volcano in the state of Washington; Hurricane Andrew in Florida; the floods in the American Midwest; terrible earthquakes all over the world; huge fires; and so on. But I'll never forget my first personal experience with the strangeness of nature – "the London Killer Fog" of 1952. It began on Thursday, December 4th when a high –pressure system (warm air) covered southern England. With the freezing-cold air below, heavy fog formed. Pollution from factories, cars, and coal stoves mixed with the fog. The humidity was terribly high, there was no breeze at all. Traffic (cars, trains, and boats) stopped. People couldn't see, and some walked onto the railroad tracks or into the river. It was hard to breathe, and many people got sick. Finally on Tuesday, December 9th, the wind came and the fog went away. But after that, even more people got sick, many of them died.

31. Which natural disaster isn't mentioned in the text?
A. a volcanic eruption B. a flood C. a hurricane D. a tornado
32. What is his unforgettable personal experience?
A. the London killer B. the heavy fog in London in 1952
C. the strangeness of nature D. a high-pressure system
33. What didn't happen during the time of the "London Killer Fog"?
A. pollution B. humidity C. heavy rain D. heavy fog
34. How long did the "London Killer Fog" last?
A. for four days. B. for five days. C. for six days. D. for a week.
35. The traffic stopped because of _____.
A. the rain B. the windy weather C. the humid weather D. the heavy fog

III. Read the following passage and circle the letter A,B,C or D to indicate the correct word that best fits each of the numbered blanks

Television is one of man's most (36) _____ means of communication. It brings events and sounds (37) _____ around the world into millions of homes. A person with a television set can sit in his house and watch the president making a (38) _____ or visit a foreign country. He can see a war being fought and watch statesmen try (39) _____ about peace. Through television, home viewers can see and learn about people, places, and things all over the world. TV even takes its (40) _____ out of this world. It brings them coverage of America's astronauts as the astronauts explore outer space.

36. A. importance B. important C. unimportance D. unimportant
37. A. from B. at C. in D. to
38. A. speak B. speaking C. speech D. spoken
39. A. bring B. brought C. bringing D. to bring
40. A. viewers B. seers C. lookers D. watchers

SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO
BÌNH ĐỊNH

MÃ ĐỀ 010

KỲ THI TUYỂN SINH LỚP 10 THPT
Môn: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút, không kể thời gian giao đề

PHẦN B: NGŨ PHÁP VÀ TỪ VỰNG (4,0 điểm)

I. Give the correct form of the verbs in brackets in the following sentences.

6. We _____ (not/see) each other since Monday.
7. He said he _____ (visit) his grandmother the following day.
8. The vegetable _____ (sell) in this shop are grown without chemicals.
9. If you don't pay the bill, the electricity _____ (cut) off.
10. I will never forget _____ (work) so hard to become an architect.

II. Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.

11. I believe you because I know you are _____. (TRUTH)
12. Ba likes collecting stamps in his free time. He is a stamp _____. (COLLECT)
13. Computer are popular _____ nowadays. (WORLD)
14. Here is the weather forecast for tomorrow. Thanh Hoa will be clear and _____. (CLOUD)
15. We use solar energy for our _____ life. (DAY)

III. Choose the word or phrase that best fits the blank space in each sentence.

16. I'd rather my vacation _____ longer.
A. is B. were C. be D. has been
17. She wanted a bike like _____.
A. me B. mine C. I D. the mine
18. _____ he was sick, he still turned up for his guitar lesson.
A. Because B. Since C. Despite D. Although
19. I'm bored _____ doing the same job for a long time.
A. of B. to C. with D. about
20. I'll phone you as soon as I _____ Ho Chi Minh city.
A. reach B. arrive C. get D. will get
21. A: "Would you mind if I sat here?" – B: "_____."
A. Yes, that would be fine B. Yes, let's C. No, I don't mind D. Thanks
22. New pencil case is _____ the old one.
A. as half cheap as B. half as cheap as C. half cheaper than D. as cheap as half
23. After Nga's birthday, her mother was the only person _____ the house.
A. clean B. cleaned C. cleaning D. to clean
24. The man and the dog _____ I had taken a photo of were in the park.
A. who B. that C. which D. of
25. They didn't go picnic last weekend, and she didn't _____.
A. neither B. either C. too D. too

PHẦN C: ĐỌC HIỂU (3,0 điểm)

I. Complete the passage with the words in the box.

<i>millions</i>	<i>examining</i>	<i>recognize</i>	<i>like</i>	<i>solar</i>
-----------------	------------------	------------------	-------------	--------------

Are there intelligent beings on the other planet in our (26) _____ system? Maybe there are. In our own galaxy there are (27) _____ of stars. Some must have planets with conditions (28) _____ those on earth. Somewhere in space there could be other thinking beings. They would probably look so different that we might not (29) _____ them as people. However, if their planet is older than our planet, they may know more than us. They may have more progress in some aspects. They may be traveling in space and be (30) _____ human beings.

III. Read the following passage and circle the letter A,B,C or D to indicate the correct word that best fits each of the numbered blanks

The Internet has (36) _____ and become part of our life. It's very fast and convenient way to get information. People use the Internet (37) _____ many purposes: education, communication, entertainment and commerce. The Internet helps people communicate (38) _____ friends and relatives by means of email or chatting. However, the Internet has limitations. It is time - (39) _____ and costly. It is also dangerous because of virus and bad programs. On the other hand, the Internet (40) _____ sometimes have to suffer various risks such as spam or electronic junk mail and personal information leaking. So, while enjoying surfing, be alert!

- | | | | |
|----------------|--------------|----------------|---------------|
| 36. A. develop | B. developed | C. development | D. developing |
| 37. A. for | B. in | C. at | D. to |
| 38. A. to | B. among | C. with | D. between |
| 39. A. consume | B. consumed | C. consumer | D. consuming |
| 40. A. use | B. users | C. using | D. used |